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Of Holy Might....

Mike’s Message

This winter issue of The Lion’s Tafe includes information about
events that span the beginning of multiple “new year”
observances. On December 3, the church begins its new year
with the First Sunday of Advent. January 1 marks the day when
we change our calendars to 2018. And St. Mark’s begins a new
year of sorts with our Annual Parish Meeting on January 28.

The start of any new year directs our thoughts in two different
directions. It obviously points to the future, marking a new
beginning and a fresh start. But, at the same time, it directs our
attention to the opposite direction, inviting us to return to those

(Continued on page 2)
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values and practices that we know are most
important in life, but from which we tend to
wander away as the months pass by. One
value and practice that is essential to our
lives as people of faith is regular, weekly and
daily prayer.

Like the Sabbath for Jews, our Sunday
celebration of the Holy Eucharist is, and
needs to be, central to our lives. There is no
substitute for it. Our regular presence and
participation in the church’s gathering at the
Lord's Table is important to our lives and to
our spiritual well-being. In it, God renews us
by Word and Sacrament, enfolding both our
past week, with all that we have done and
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experienced, and our coming week, with all
the potential thatit holds.

But our regular presence and participation in
the Eucharist is also important for the other
members of the parish as well. It is the
gathering in which the entire people of God
is renewed and fed, not only by God but also
by one another. In our attendance, week by
week, we nourish and support one another,

building up the life of the entire parish. And
our presence and participation is one of the
most effective ways of introducing visitors to
our parish and encouraging them to become
members of St. Mark’s. As | have mentioned
before, the single most important thing that
you can do to welcome people into the life of
our parish is participating week by week in
our Sunday worship and fellowship.

As for our personal, daily prayer, one
approach that a number of our parishioners
already use is “Forward Day by Day” Begun
right here in our own diocese in 1935, and
still based here, this marvelous service
provides a single-page biblical quote and
thought-for-reflection for each day of the
year. (We provide printed copies of each
quarterly issue to each of St. Mark’s shut-ins;
and there are several additional copies on
the tables in the Lounge) Each day’s
selection is also available online at hitp://
prayerforwardmovement.org/; and there is
an increasingly popular (and  very
inexpensive) version available as an app for
both Android and iPhone from your regular
app store, enabling you to take a few
minutes for prayer anywhere, any time.

The beginning of our various “new years’
invites us to reflect on what has been and to
prepare for what will be. And the place to
start is in prayer: in intentionally placing
ourselves in the presence of the Source of all
our pasts and of all our futures: the God from
whom all blessings flow.
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Nominating for 2018

Each year, at our annual parish meeting in
late January, we elect members for
leadership positions as well as our Senior and
Junior Wardens for one-year terms. We also
elect replacements for Vestry members
whose terms are expiring. The normal Vestry
term is three years but one- or two-year
terms can be arranged. We also elect two
delegates to diocesan convention to serve
with our wardens as primary delegates and
two alternate delegates.

Each year the Vestry appoints a chairperson
of a nominating committee to find
candidates for these offices. Traditionally a
member going off the Vestry serves as
chairperson. This year the two members
whose terms are expiring are Dave Reuter
and Don Nancarrow and they have agreed to
co-chair this committee.

If any St. Mark's members would like to help
in establishing our slate of candidates by
serving as a member of the nominating
committee, please contact Dave or Don.

If any of you are interested in serving as a
warden, Vestry member, or delegate to
convention, please contact Dave or Don. If,
at first, you want to learn more about any of
these positions you can ask Dave or Don, or
any warden (Dwight Cass , Gary Welch) or
other present Vestry member (Eva Reuter,
Carol Williamson, Megan Rubino, Jenna
Walch) or Fr. Mike.

Please consider helping to lead our parish by
servingin one of these positions.

Don Nancarrow
Co-chair, Nominating Committee

Don Nancarrow
A Stewardship Moment

“Brains on loan from God!”.I first heard that
claim many years ago from a radio tak
person. He is still talking on the radio today
— well known and controversial. My first
reaction was disgust at this outlandish and
self-serving claim, but then | gradually
reconsidered. That is where everybody's
brain comes from. In fact, everything we
have comes from God: our lives, strengths
and  weaknesses, families, and our
possessions. This is often summarized as our
time, talents, and treasure.

God has blessed us with all we have for our
time here. Since that time is temporary, it
can be considered on loan. While we have
these gifts, the giver expects us to take good
care of them, to be good stewards. He also
wants us to help take care of others and to
worship him together, in community. He asks
us to return part of his bounty to do his work
here on earth. We should want to do this in
thanksgiving for what we have been given.
One of our gifts from God is our St. Mark's
parish family, a part of our overall
community. Carol and Iwere quickly
accepted into this loving community 40 and

(Continued on page 5)
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By Wayne Harper

How many times have you uttered the cliché:
“If § can do it, anybody can”? m first to
admit I've said it more than a time or two.
It’s often meant to inspire: If | can succeed,
anybody can succeed. Fve ‘made it you can
too. But it can also come across as
condescending; I've succeeded, what’s your
excuse?  While the statement seems
unambiguous, it conceals something
fundamentally important. The question is
what?

Now most of us want to live a good life.
Compared to a grim life the choice is a no-
brainer. So, what constitutes such a life? A
good life may be enviable; that is to say,
good ‘from the inside’ or ‘good for its
bearer’. An enviable life is the life we might
wish for ourselves or our children. It's the
life hyped by marketers; you know, ‘the life
we all deserve’. Alternatively, a good life
may be admirable in the sense of being a life
of value beyond the individual. The
admirable life is a ‘life of virtue’ deserving of
praise. Most would concede a good life
should exhibit works both enviable and
admirable.

Our desire for the ‘good things in life’ is a
powerful motivator.  All around us, we
witness others seemingly enjoying the good
life. Yes, appearances may be deceiving. But
in the minds of most, this reinforces the
belief that the good life is both real and
achievable. It’s not simply about fame or
opulence; it’s more about fulfillment. And,

according to conventional wisdom, if we
‘work hard and follow the rules’, we shall be

rewarded.  Of course, there are no
guarantees. So often, success or failure lies
beyond our control.

Question: Evaluate your life so far. Are you
living the good life? If not, are you on track?

For those who answered in the affirmative, |
pose the following question.

Question:  How much aedit can you
personally take for your success?

You may be reluctant to claim 100% credit.
You quickly realize few among us are truly
self-made. We need others in our life. Your

parents, teachers, peers, and various social
institutions deserve some credit to the
extent they prepared you for success. They
may have opened doors for you, or bailed
you out of difficulty. So, if youve been
helped along the way, you can’t claim full
credit.

OK, how confident are you claiming 75%
credit for your success? That's still a high
percentage. Perhaps too high! Have you
accounted for ‘luck’ — pure happenstance?
Have you accounted for ‘privilege’ —
unearned advantage or immunity — of the
sort ‘baked into’ our culture? If not, you
might wish to revise your percentage.

You may be feeling a bit defensive about
now. Don’tbe. Pursuing and living the good
life is nothing to be ashamed ofl All Im
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where credit is due. For instance, 've asked
myself these questions. So far, life’s been
good. | feel fortunate, even blessed.
Nevertheless, | deserve little credit - 25% at
best. Other “factors’ deserve 75% aredit for
my station in life. But that’s simply how | see
it. The larger point | wish to make is this: The
goad life is not simply a prize to be won; very
often it comes as a gift, deserved or
otherwise.

| came across this anonymous quote online
that reinforces my point: “No, you never
asked for anything to be handed to you. You
didn't have to, because billions of humans
who lived and died before you had already
created a lavish support system where the
streets are alf but paved with gold..each of

us {was] born one inch away from the finish
fine...."

Question: Return to the phrase: “If i can do
it, anybody can” What's hidden?

Well, ‘if i can do it’ implies ‘I did something’
on my own, with no help or advantage - a
dubious claim at best. In turn, ‘anybody can’,
implies universal equality — a condition that
doesn’t actually exist. We are all born into
widely different circumstances — some
advantageous, others detrimental. We don’t
all possess the same attributes or abilities.
The good life notwithstanding, we don’t all
share similar aspirations. So, what’s hidden?

The statement is a paradox: a truism that’s
not true.

(Continued from page 3)

Stewardship Moment (Cont’d.)

1/2 years ago. This is our church family. It
cares for its members and the larger
community. Its members return part of
God's gifts to this family in form of their time,
talents, and treasure. This is necessary to
maintain our ability to support our members
and our outreach.

Our fall campaign focuses on the treasure
part of stewardship. We ask members to
pledge a portion of their God given treasure
to St. Mark's, which provides a known
reliable level of funding so our leadership can

plan for future expenses and programs.
Please read the stewardship letter and its
endlosure, and prayerfully consider what you
can pledge to St. Mark's for next year.

I return briefly to the idea that our blessings
are on loan. You probably know that on big
loans it is the interest that gets paid back
first. If you don't mind, you could consider
your pledge to be interest paid back to the
supreme lender.

But a better way to look at this is that
pledging is one way of thanking our provider.

This has been an unpaid, un-political, and
long moment from your Stewardship
Committee.
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...A Fond Farewell to Mark Miles

THark will sunely be missed, W have booaws the Tites family for 40
gears. When we joined, St Wank's, Edidic, Filda, and Wank were
very weteaning and we aff became great friends. Eddie insited me to
the Fairbors Playfonse ader 9 got & fant in “The Sunsbine Boys”,
and together we were i @ ot of flays together, Eddic and 9 did
deveral ot together in the memoable St. Wank's Yaicty ights.
enk wondd attend atl the flays at the Fainbors Payhouse and B
became @ freguent fant of all the cast fantics, Ededic and Hitda introduced ao to a little business
centure with fan and Rich, and we had a tot of fun at Ay wedings and consentions.

Wk, we hase watched you grom uf ito & fine man. You witl be missed, but oun memarées
of all the fus we hiave had with you and youn family ail atways be s oun thoughts, e witl also
wiss you oning s fon the wonthly buuneh at the Base Offiscrs Qb we always cxjmged & when
you coutd go with s,

Euoy your new adventune and think of wo sloveling wom when you ane sitting in the wanm
Florida s thes awinter. You ant dludyo be in o thoughts and frayers, and flease otay in touch,
Wl witt wise you dean friend,

Lose and Hessings, The Talimans. wewwe

Fromvour first visit oSt Mawkly over 10 yeaw sy ago; Mowks
remembered our naumes. After our kidy had left homefor
colleges headways took time torask how they were doing;
keeping caught up ovthe Wagner Family activities.

I founds au secretoury that Mark wouy adwans willing te-lends
ahands irvands around the budding: Heid show up owaspreity
daow to-pickrup troshvall over theproperty, washwindows aund
window sills invthe Por tshvHalls omd water owy speciols outside
Plantythat needed: it. Every Wedmesday, Mawkjoineds usfor the:
NoonEucharist. Evenwhen i was coldsor nasty out, Markiwa thereto-help us
celebrate Commumion, and thenjoin o fow pow shioners ondstheir friends ot
Clancy's Tavernfor lunch

Katherine Wagner






[image: image7.jpg]Mark, Il abways remember fiow find you are - a smile and

heflo for everyone you meet. Our trips to Canterbury Court

with Janet was a special time for us to bring back many St.

Mark's memories. You'll be missed at St. Mark's and the

many places you volunteered. Take care - God Bless you,

dear friend.

Ann Phillips

My Mom, Edith Gates and Hilda, Markls Mowm went on a cruise togetfier to Bermuda. I'm not

sure of the dates. Thiey went without any of otfer famify

memibers. They were best of friends, neighibors and church

members.

- My famify, Gates / Limes T son, Scott Jones / Lisa Darmell+
 fier now family / and the Mifes famify fiave Geen together since

1975 at St. Mark s Episcopal @arish. Tafent shows, special
childen's performances, fots of meals togetfier and arts & crafts,

and Chiristmas Bazaars 6ring 6ack fiun memories!

Juanita Limes
% rommder oy towsr wlon Miark sl gt momeny by o v e bt
of ur f e remombirad s former membar o fimly tht eed GF OB ks ks
S artardy membed (3 abs romonter ik bevy e fehfid sgperter o
i st taam, ity many e, vl m e 2017 v el & Do

& romomber @i sy to comnse and toahe o E‘mmzymzbm@mimdmc!

i g fly bl o s ugfid @ s oo Gl from b e o patin 32
Tt s fld trovsy aut an v ator @ fost hew. Lty & romember

B nd S vy good players o aur s,

Eurel & B Newaraw

S I fark. algys nads suve 0 gooct o whon { cane hane from schood, aoled
e 0. i schacl wts gaig, aed wished o good Lk, (W alos dhings asbod

< fow g ohor wisl)

skt Wigeor





[image: image8.jpg]St. Mark’s Generosity.

2017 Stewardship Campaign

The results of the 2017 St
Stewardship Campaign (pledges for the
current calendar year of 2017) are
summarized in the accompanying table and
graph. Also shown are the items and their
percent contributions to the total 2017
budgeted income and expenditures. Based
on the 2017 pledge results and the actual
pledges of the previous two years, the goals
for this year's 2018 St. Mark's Stewardship
Campaign (pledges for calendar year 2018)

Mark's

2017 ST. MARK’S STEWARDSHIP RESULTS

are 36 pledges for a total annual amount
pledged of $146,000 (ie, $4,055 per
pledge).  Please prayerfully consider
supporting this campaign by submitting your
pledge by November 19, 2017 to allow it to
be included with others as an offering during
our worship service on that day. Thank you
in advance for your generous support of our
parish to fulfill its mission to do God's work.

Jim Rudd
Stewardship Chairperson

Distribution of Amount Pledged
Levelof Giving | _Annual Amount Pledged | _Number of Pledges

20

I 50-$1,000 6
18 [ $1,001 - $2,000 9

i $2,001 - $3,000 3
16 v $3,001 - $5,000 8

v 5.001 -$12,000 1o
14 LR
12 Total # of Pledges| 36

Total Amount Pledged| $146,385

10 ‘Average Annual Amount Pledged| $4,065

Number of Pledges

[

1,000 2,000 3,000 4,000 5000 6000 7,000 8000 9,000 10,000 11,000 12,000

Annual Amount Pledged ($)

3





[image: image9.jpg]2017 Budgeted Expenditures

Total: $194, 126

(9).18% _(10),1.5% (10,0
@21%

[UXE

(12),04%

(19),02% 1. Rector Compensaton
2

Hon-Clorc Employees
Componsations

N 3. Diocosan Assessmont
4. Property Expenses
5. Taansmitalof Restrtod Gis,

foings.of Funitaiengs for

Purposes Quiside Pareh Program

6. Uiios

7. Congrogational Lie: Worshi. Atar
Exponsos,busi, Chistan
Education. Evangolein & Grouth,
Parish Patios & Events, Spors.
Uion's Tae Stovasship

5. Capial Expendiures
/5. OffcoExpanses
10. Outeach fom Operaing Bucdgel
11, Ot Operating Expensos:
Advertiing, Conventions, Kichen
Suppies. Gits & Avards.
4 Niscalanoous
= 12. Quteach GrantExpanses.

13. Supply Cleay

5%
(.468%

©83%

5%

[OXE

@153%

2017 Budgeted Income

Total: $194,126

©21% @ 1an(8,04% Legend
Lt = 1. Plodge Contitons
@4 SN 2. Rosticlod & Dosignatod Offrings or

Fundrakings for Purposes Ovlsilo
Parih Program: Hunger Fund. Day
ofChango Yard Salo, Chvisimas
Projoct, Caro House. Clergy
Discrtionary Fund, Komp Schol,

\ Canterbuary Cout, Other

3. Other OporatngIncome: Ront,
Unvesinced Gits & Restrted Git:

Used for Operations

Investment ncome

Pl Offrings.

Captal Funds.& Gis

ontiutons from Paish
rgantzations: Alar Guld. Flover
Fund. o Group

5. Oureach Grant

@524

@83%

(.784%






[image: image10.jpg]St. Mark’s
Parish Notes

Christmas and Epiphany
2017-2018 at St. Mark’s

Sunday, December 24, 10:30
am., The Fourth Sunday of
Advent — a quiet celebration
of the Holy Eucharist in the
Chapel

Sunday, December 24, 7:00
p.m., Christmas Celebration — Procession of
Children to the Créche, followed by the
celebration of the Christmas Holy Eucharist

No services on Christmas Day

Sunday, December 31, 10:30 — The Holy
Eucharist, including our annual “Sermon in
Song: a Celebration of Christmas Music”

Sunday, January 7, 10:30 — The Holy
Eucharist, celebrating the Epiphany

st. Mark’s 65" Annual
Parish Meeting

|One of the most
important events of
the year is our Annual
Parish Meeting. For 2018, we will gather on
Sunday, January 28", for worship at 10:30
am. for Holy Eucharist, the Annual Meeting
itself at 11:45 am., and lunch beginning
immediately following.

10

Here, we reflect on the current state of our
church and the plans for the coming year as
well as elect or new leadership.  All
parishioners, 16 years of age and older, are
eligible to vote. Childcare is provided in the
Lounge during the meeting.

Year-End Contributions
Reminder!

Dear Fellow St. Mark’s
A, Parishioners, each year we
BN have problems with the

timing of a few lastminute

contributions.  We need to close
our receipts so that contributions are
assigned to the correct year.

So, we are asking for your help; if you mail a
contribution, please mail it to arrive to the
church office no later than December 29™.
If there is a possibility that we will not
receive it by that date, please CLEARLY
designate it for 2017. However, any
contribution not received by noon on
sunday, December 317, 2017, even if
marked for 2017, will be accepted and
recorded as a 2018 contribution.

As always, we thank you for your cooperation
and understanding in this matter, and for
your generous contributions throughout the
year.
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Lunch Bunch!

There will be no Lunch Bunch
scheduled in December, because
of the Christmas Holidays. However, please
stay tuned for dates in 2018! They will be
posted in upcoming bulletins. Please plan on
joining us n the new year.

2017 Christmas Project
The Christmas Project is
off and running. We have
received gift requests and
food information for 22

families, including 40
children and 35 adults.
Twenty-five  of  the

children are less than three years old! The
recipients are referrals from Help Me Grow, a
social service program for young children at
risk in Montgomery County.

On Nov. 19 and 26, the gift request cards will
be available in the lounge before and after
service. Each child will have two cards, one
for something  wanted and one for
something needed. To participate, please
select a card or cards and sign on the list by
the corresponding number, so we will know
who has which request.

Bring back the card and your gift,
unwrapped, by Dec. 10. We have plenty of
wrapping paper on hand already this year

1

and bows are likely to get crushed. We need
a crew of about six people to do the sorting
of the gifts that day. Anyone who can read
can help.

Then on Dec. 20, we will meet at the church
to shop for food, sort each family's items,
and deliver everything to the Help Me Grow
office. ~Since Meijer's now has a shopping
program, a lot of the basics, like canned
goods, will be ready for us at the store, so
the shopping should go really fast. There will
be a sign-up on the bulletin board. We will
need lots of help that day.

One family was homeless for several months
and just moved into a home. They need a
bed for two adults, bed linens and towels,
and kitchen equipment. Used items in good
condition will be fine. 1 can as if you have
other items that might be helpful. They have
two small children.

Several of the Project children have special
needs, which will be identified on their gift
cards. If you would especially like to help

one of these children, just ask Carol
Nancarrow.
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St. Mark’s

Parish Notes (Continued)

and Operations

Rector
The Rev. Michae! Kreutzer

Organist / choir Director
DonnaLarsen

Parish Secretary
Katherine Wagner

Senior Warden
Dwight Cass

Junior Warden
Gary welch

Vestry
Don Nancarraw, Dave
Reuter, EvaReuter, Megan
Rubine, JennaWalch and
Carol Williamsan

Secretary / Webmaster
Dave Reuter

Treasurer
Don Nancarraw

Altar Guild Directress
Janet Reuter

Youth Education
Coordinator
Carol Nancarrow

Lion’s Tale Editors
Kendall Rubino
LisaDarnell

Schedule of Worship
Sunday
10:30 arm. - Holy Eucharist

Email
st_marks@arneritech.net
The deadline for the next
issue of the Lion's Tale is
January 26, 2018.

If  we find it
3 | necessary to cancel
)% church services due
(‘ H to the weather, we
o~ will post / record
the information

in the following places:

-

w on the church’s answering
system (256-1082)

» on WDTN and WBTD (CW) TV
on all Clear Channel Radio
stations in the area: Channel
99.9; 104.7 WTUE; MIX 107.7;
BIG 1065; Alt 103.9; Hot

Support

S Mark’s while shopping at
amazoncom

Episcopal Church

Country B94-5; 980 WONE;
WIZE 1340 AM
w on WHIO ™v and

www.whiotv.com

But just because you are not able
to make it to church doesn’t mean
that you can't share in at least
part of our Sunday celebration!

Each week, our web master, Dave
Reuter, posts on our web site

(http://stmarksdayton.org/) the
scripture readings for the Sunday,
the homily, and the
announcements.

will you be doing any
Christmas shopping
through Amazon.com?  If
so, may we suggest that
you visit their web site by

way of our web site: www.stmarksdayton.org?

By clicking on the “Shop at Amazon.com!” line on our menu page,
you ensure that your purchase will provide a contribution from Ama-
z0n to St. Mark’s Church. Thank you!

AReminder From the Editors
We ask that you always follow these simple guidelines for article submissions:

o Email all submissions to our email address, Lions_Tale@ameritech.net, by the
deadine date (see previous issue for exact date). Please be sure to enter Lion's Tale
submission in the subject line.

w If you are unable to email the submission, please feel free to submit a digital copy (MS
Word dacument preferred saved on a CD orflashdrive) to the church office

7 Remember, parishianers will receive their capy in the mail when they are
unable to attend church service when the fssues are available for pick-up. If
{ B youhave any questions, please contact Kendall Rubing o Lisa Darnell
Thonk yuss?
12




